WOMEN’S  PRAYER MEETING

A typical week in the Chapel in 1906 included:

WEDNESDAY

 3 p.m. – Women’s Prayer Meeting

There are references throughout the book, not repeated here, about the leadership of the meeting by the minister’s wife, and then the deaconess took over responsibility for it about 1976.

ELDERS REVIEW OF ACTIVITIES, APRIL 1982

The Deaconess, Miss Diana Guthrie, attended by invitation and reported that about 30 ladies regularly met for prayer on Wednesday afternoon, the average attendance being between 15 and 20. Because the group was reasonably small, they had the opportunity to participate. While the majority were middle aged and above, about 8 or 9 younger ladies, including nurses on shift duty, had begun to attend regularly and there was good fellowship. The re-arrangement of the chairs, to form a circle, had led to informality and freedom. When a lady was working with the Pastoral Team, as recently, that person was given the opportunity of leading the meeting, but normally the Deaconess was in charge and there was no Committee structure. She tried, however, to involve others, for example in sending birthday cards, flowers, finance, etc.

Miss Guthrie felt that the attendance of the Elder, nominated for the Group, was appreciated on an occasional basis - say annually. It was agreed that she should take the initiative in issuing an invitation to the Elder concerned. The most appropriate occasion might be the annual outing, (to which husbands were invited) where the Elder concerned could pray with the Group before they left for the outing. Other Elders were asked to encourage those within their Pastoral Groups, who could not manage to the Monday evening meeting, to make a habit of attending on Wednesday afternoon. Topics covered were the sick list, missionaries, men who had gone into the ministry from the Chapel, and many items personal to those who attended, which they were able to share with the Group. If any Elders had particular topics, for the Group to remember in prayer, they were asked to give a note of these to the Deaconess.

Miss Guthrie felt that the Group should continue along its present lines and the Elders encouraged her in this.
